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THEATRE DEPARTMENT TO STAGE COMEDY 

Beginning on Nov. 17, the Newport College Theatre Company at Salve 
Regina will present "Come Blow Your Horn," a comedy by Neil Simon. The 
Reverend Robert Mitchell, pastor of the United Congregational Church in 
Middletown, will serve as guest artistic director. Theatre Department 
Chair, Bernard G. Masterson, asked Reverend Mitchell to be guest director 
after seeing his work at shows such as "Murder at the Howard Johnson's," 
which Mitchell directed at the Newport Playhouse. Fr. John Duggan, 
Priest Counselor at Salve Regina, will act as assistant artistic director. 

The cast will include Robert Matteau ('91), Marjorie Santos ( 190), 
J. Paul Wargo ('91), Paul Diomede ('92), Jodie Rufty ('92), Joan Mitchell 
('91), and Nancy Miller ('90). Performances will run on November 17, 18 
and 19 and December 1, 2 and 3 in Megley Theatre. 

HOLISTIC COUNSELING OPEN HOUSE 

The Holistic Counseling Graduate Program will hold an open house on 
Sunday, Nov. 12 from 1-3 p. m. at Wakehurst Campus Center. The meeting is 
free and open to graduates of the Holistic Counseling Program as well as 
to students currently enrolled and anyone interested in learning more about 
this style of counseling. Light refreshments will be served, and faculty 
will be available to answer questions. For more information, contact the 
Holistic Counseling Graduate Program office at ext. 250. 

* * * 



NURSING CAREER DAY 

The Career Planning and Placement Office will sponsor the annual 
Nursing Career Day on Wednesday, Nov. 15 from 11 a. m. until 4 p. m. in the 
Mercy Hall Dance Studio. Over 40 hospitals and health care facilities from 
throughout New England will be represented. Recruiters will provide 
information on full-time employment, summer programs and internship 
opportunities. Everyone interested in the health care field is encouraged 
to attend. 

STUDENT RECITAL 

A Student Recital will be held Nov. 14 in Cecilia Hall beginning at 
7: 30 p. m. Singers and instrumentalists studying music at the College will 
be featured in the program. Students taking individual lessons in the 
Applied Music Program will perform solos, duets and ensembles ranging in 
style from classical to jazz. Admission is free. 

* * * 
SALVE REGINA COLLEGE ANNOUNCES THIRD GRANT 

FROM WILLIAM RANDOLPH HEARST FOUNDATION 

Salve Regina College has received the third of a series of grants 
from the William Randolph Hearst Foundation. According to 
Sister M. Therese Antone, Vice President for Institutional Advancement, 
"This gift brings the Hearst grants to a total of $75, 000. The College has 
established the William Randolph Hearst Endowment for scholarship aid to 
minority students." 

The William Randolph Hearst Foundation, founded in 1948 by publisher/ 
philanthropist William Randolph Hearst, provides grants for social welfare, 
education, health care and the arts and humanities. The Foundation has 
stated its chief priority as funding programs which aid poverty and 
minority groups. 

The Hearst Foundation bestowed an initial grant to the College in 1986 
at which time the Salve Regina College commitment to quality education 
received the praise of foundation executives, Sister Therese added. 

* * * 
CERCLE FRANCAIS 

The French Club held its first meeting on Oct. 2 in the Global Cafe. 
Approximately 25 faculty and student members discussed plans for the year's 
activities. Student Carol Sheehan shared, in French and English, some of 
the experiences she had while studying in Paris. Karen Grabuskas is the 
president, and Valerie Melanson is the vice president of Le Cercle 
Francais. 

* * * 



FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Karen Dobson, Associate Professor of Religious Studies, published 
a series of articles on "The Christian Life in Contemporary Society" in the 
West Nebraska Register, the diocesan newspaper for the Grand Island 
Diocese. 

The articles and dates of publication are as follows: "Freedom and 
Law share a role in the Response to God," July 23; "Love of Jesus is the 
Crux to Living a Full Christian Life," July 7; "Healthy Love of Self Leads 
to Love of God and Neighbor," July 21 and "Church is Community of 
Believers, Led by the Spirit," Aug. 4. 

* * * 

Dr. Arthur Krim, Assistant Professor of Geography, recently hosted 
a meeting of the Eastern Historical Geography Association (EHGA) at the 
College. Approximately 50 members attended, representing Clarke University 
in Worcester, Mass. , Pennsylvania State University, the Universities of 
Wisconsin, Chicago, Maryland and Delaware, and York University in Toronto. 
Dr. Krim presented a brief slide show and a talk entitled "Colonial 
Newport: Image and Reality." Elliott Caldwell, · curator at the Newport 
Historical Society, also spoke briefly about the city. Members later 
took a tour of Newport. The EHGA is studying Colonial towns in the 
Narragansett Bay area. 

* * * 

Dr. Katherine Leary and Sr. Eugena Poulin, Assistant Professors of 
French, attended academic ceremonies and a reception honoring New England's 
French Consul, Alain B riotet, at Assumption College on Sept. 17. 

* * * 

Donald St. Jean, Instructor in the Music Department, will perform the 
leading tenor role in "Five Needles, White Pine," an opera by Rhode Island 
composer Geoffrey Gibbs. Performances take place on Nov. 4 at the 
University of Rhode Island and on Nov. 5 at Channing Memorial Church in 
Newport. Both performances will begin at 3 p. m. Information about the 
concerts may be obtained by calling the University of Rhode Island at 
792-2431. 

* * * 

Dr. Michael Thombs, Assistant Professor of Information Systems 
Science, had an article, "Busy Professionals Go To Class the MODEM Way," 
accepted by Educational Journal. The article was co-authored by 
Mrs. Beverly Alcott, West Germany, and Mrs. Patricia Saile, Florida. 
All writing, sharing and editing was done through TYMNET International 
Network. The authors discuss the impact of telecommunications on the 
future of education. 



Three Salve Regina College professors made presentations at the 1989 
Professional Issues Conference sponsored by the Federation of Nurses and 
Health Professionals. The purpose of the Conference, held at the 
Sheraton Islander in Newport on Sept. 13, was for nursing personnel to 
explore future issues in their field. 

Dr. Catherine Graziano, Professor of Nursing, presented "Alternatives 
in Care." Dr. Graziano discussed how the delivery of health care will 
change by the year 2000. Health care staffing will include more extensive 
use of computers and robotics, she said. Along with an increased amount 
of decision making for nurses, there · are ethical dilemmas which nurses 
believe must be clarified. Dr. Macrina Hawkins, and Joan Chapdelaine, 
both Associate Professors of Nursing, explored "Ethical Crises in Health 
Care." Some ethical issues included when a living will should be used. 

Dr. Catherine E. Graziano, Professor of Nursing, has been awarded 
the Nurse Educator Recognition Award by the Rhode Island State Nurses' 
Association on Oct. 20. Dr. Graziano is the first recipient of the 
award. Dr. Graziano was also elected to a two-year term as a member of 
the Board of Directors for the Rhode Island State Nurses' Association. On 
Nov. 10, Dr. Graziano will participate in a panel discussion, "Survival in 
the 1990's," a program sponsored by Sigma Theta Tau, the National Nursing 
Honor Society, Delta Epsilon Chapter, at the Inn at the Crossing in 
Warwick. 

STAFF NEWS 

Miss Judy Zeffiro, Assistant Director of Admissions, was chairperson 
of the 13th Annual Regional College Fair, a workshop for high school 
students interested in college. The event was held on October 15 at the 
Community College of Rhode Island in Warwick. High school juniors and 
seniors from Rhode Island, Massachusetts and Connecticut met with college 
admissions representatives from more than 260 colleges and universities. 
All Rhode Island colleges and universities were represented. 
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